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WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY 

HELD ELECTRONICALLY 

REGULAR MEETING 

THURSDAY, February 24, 2022 

 

PRESENT:   Lynne Vanderslice, Kathy Dhanda, Diane Martucci, Joshua Cole, Lori Bufano, Basam 

Nabulsi 

 

OTHERS: Peter Gelderman-Berchem Moses, Erik Linquist - Senior Project Manager-Tighe & Bond, 

Mike Bartos and Brian Carey of Landtech, Robert Andrews of Baywing, LLC, Frank 

Smeriglio-Director/Engineer Department of Public Works  

 

Call to Order 

Ms. Vanderslice called the WPCA Special Meeting to order at 5:30 pm. 

 

Approve Meeting Minutes of January 19, 2022 

Mr. Vanderslice asked for a motion to approve the January 19, 2022 meeting minutes.  Motion moved by 

Mr. Cole to approve the minutes as amended correcting “Mr.” to “Ms.” under Approve Meeting Minutes 

of October 20, 2021 and correcting “august” to “August” under Discuss and Approve Meeting Dates for 

2022.  Motion seconded by Ms. Bufano and carried 6-0 

 

Applications for New Developments 

Ms. Vanderslice began the discussion on the Applications for New Developments:   

- 141 Danbury Road 

Ms. Bufano noted she had to recuse herself from discussions on 141 Danbury Road and left the meeting 

at 5:34pm.  After Ms. Bufano left the meeting, Mr. Smeriglio began the discussion on 141 Danbury 

with Erik Linquist of Tighe & Bond and Peter Gelderman of Berchem Moses providing input on the 

project.  Mr. Smeriglio reviewed the attached memo with the board which details the comments relating 

to the proposed sanitary sewer system.  After further discussion and review motion moved by Mr. 

Nabulsi to approve the hookup at 141 Danbury Road subject to items 2 through 10 in memo dated 

February 4, 2022 from Mr. Smeriglio to Erik Linquist of Tighe & Bond.  Motion seconded by Ms. 

Dhanda and carried 5-0. 

  

Ms. Bufano rejoined the meeting at 5:58pm.  

- 19 Cannon Road 

Mr. Gelderman began the discussion on 19 Cannon Road.  He reviewed the process for approval of the 

application for connection of the sewer for 19 Cannon Road.   He reviewed the 65-day timeframe in 

which the process starts.  Board needs to do an 8-24 Referral to the Planning & Zoning Commission 

before the process can move forward so they can render a report to the WPCA.  Once report is received, 

WPCA can then meet and decide on whether to move forward with the application for connection.  

After further review and discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Cole to refer a possible sewer extension 

to 19 Cannon Road to the Planning & Zoning Commission as required under CT General Statute 8-24.  

Motion seconded by Ms. Bufano and carried 5-0. 

 

Ms. Dhanda left meeting at 6:06pm and was not present for vote on motion. 
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Public Comment 

None 

 

Adjournment 

There being no further business, motion to adjourn moved by Ms. Bufano, seconded by Mr. Nabulsi, and 

carried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m. 

 

Jacqueline Rochester 

Recording Secretary 

(taken from video) 






